BRAUNTON PARISH COUNCIL
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Minutes of the Meeting of Full Council held in the Council Chamber 

at 7.00pm on Monday, 9 November 2015
	


	Present

	Cllr Spear in the Chair, Mrs Spear, Mrs Chesters, Bunyard, Mrs Chugg, Bennett Miss De Groot, Mrs Wellstead, Lord and Miss Beardshall.
Mrs T Lovell (Parish Clerk).
Approximately 50 members of the public.

All members of the public present at the meeting made the comments relating to planning application 60133.

The increased in proposed charging with have a detrimental impact on the local economy as it will effect employment due to high parking and low paid jobs. The charges will also discourage visitors to the beach.
The proposed charges will make Saunton beach exclusive to those who can afford to park.

The proposed cost to park will deprive people from accessing the Braunton Burrows and Biosphere.

The proposed charges will force people to use alternative beaches.

The proposed charges are unjust due to the lack of facilities such as showers and public conveniences.

The car park is in a very poor state and covered with potholes.

The proposed application will impact on the Life Saving Club which currently assist with patrolling the beach free of charge.

There is insufficient lighting and if lighting is proposed as part of the application would this have a detrimental impact of an AONB and SSSI.

There has been no consultation with the businesses that operate from the car park.

Aesthetically the proposed barriers will not be in keeping with the AONB and SSSI.

Proposed lighting of the barriers will have a detrimental impact on the wildlife in the area.

There have been no measures proposed regarding the access of emergency vehicles to the beach.

Will the barriers be manned 24/7 in case they are unreliable and vehicles become stranded.

Future charity events which are held on the beach will not be able to go ahead due the charging.

The proposed application will be a great loss to the community as local people will be priced out of using this local environment.



	185/2015/16
	Apologies


	Received from Cllrs Withey, Lucas and Bonds.
The Chairman read an email received from Cllr Withey thanking Members for his ‘Get Well Soon’ card. He has now had his operation and will be returning to Bristol Hospital in December for a check-up.  He will keep the Council informed regarding his recovery.



	186/2015/16
	Items not on the agenda, which in the opinion of the Chairman should be brought to the attention of the Council


	The Chairman proposed and it was unanimously agreed to move item 7 (c) ‘planning application 60133’ forward to be considered after agenda item 3 ‘Declarations of Interest’ to enable members of the public to leave the meeting earlier.

The Chairman informed Members of the sad news that the relief Caretaker for the Parish Hall had recently passed away.  The Council would like to send its condolences to his family.
The Chairman read a letter received from two young persons in the community thanking the Council’s Gardener for all his hard work in the Memorial Garden. 



	189/2015/16
	Declarations of Interest
	Cllr Bunyard declared a non-Pecuniary interest in Minute Ref:  , as he uses the Saunton Beach Car Park.


	190/2015/16
	Planning application 60133


	The Chairman requested the Lead Member for Planning Cllr Bennett, to present the planning application 60133 to the meeting as per the attached sheet.


	191/2015/16 
	Request for Dispensation


	The Clerk confirmed that she had received a request from Cllrs Mrs Chugg, Bennett, Miss De Groot and Miss Beardshall to enable discussion of the Council’s budget and precept.  The recommendation from the Clerk was that the request be accepted to enable participation in the setting of the Council budget and Precept for 2016/17.  This was agreed unanimously.

RESOLVED:  That a dispensation be granted to Cllrs Mrs Chugg, Bennett, Miss De Groot and Miss Beardshall to discuss the Council’s budget and Precept.
(N/C)


	192/2015/16
	Minutes


	(a) RESOLVED:  That the Minutes of the Council meeting held on 12 October 2015 be approved and signed as a correct record, subject to ‘emissions’ being added to Minute Ref: 165/2015/16.
(b) RESOLVED: That the Minutes of the Additional Council meeting held on 26 October 2015 be approved and signed as a correct record.
(c) RESOLVED: That the Minutes of the Parks and Gardens Committee held on 2 November 2015 be ratified and adopted by the Council.  
(d) RESOLVED: That the Minutes of the Finance and Administration Committee held on 2 November 2015 be ratified and adopted by the Council. 
                                (N/C)


	193/2015/16
	Police
	There was no police representative received.


	194/2015/16
	Finance
	a. RESOLVED: That the cheques on the schedule were approved and drawn in the total sum of £9,791.84.

b. RESOLVED: That the statement of accounts for October 2015 be deferred until the Additional Council meeting as the bank statements were not received in time for this meeting.
(N/C)



	195/2015/16

	Action Sheet
	RESOLVED: That the action sheet be noted.

	196/2015/16
	Planning
	The Chairman requested the Lead Member for Planning Cllr Bennett, to present planning applications 60080, 60093, 60161 and 60177 to the meeting as per the attached sheet. 


	197/2015/16

	Report from Devon County Councillor


	Cllr Mrs Chugg reported that the County were currently setting its budget for 2016/17 she had nothing else to report.


	198/2015/16
	Report from North Devon District Councillors

	Cllr Mrs Chesters reported that the Planning Committee was very busy and were currently considering some large applications.
Cllr Mrs Chugg reported that the extension to the North Devon Crematorium was progressing well.



	199/2015/16

	Braunton Flood Update

	a. Flood Warden’s Report

The Council noted the Flood Warden’s report attached as Appendix A.
RESOLVED: That the Council agrees to pay travel expenses for Patrick Farrelly to attend the Community Resilience Conference being held in Exeter on 10 November 2015, subject to him reporting back to Council.

b. Devon County Council Flood Risk Management Team

The Council noted an update report received from Devon County Council Flood Risk Management team regarding progress with proposed flood improvements works in Braunton.


	200/2015/16
	Air Quality Management Area in Braunton
	Cllr Bunyard tabled a report for Members regarding his technical discussions with Andy Cole at North Devon Council regarding real time monitoring in Braunton.
RESOLVED: That this be deferred until a future meeting to enable Cllr Bunyard to carry out further research.

(N/C)



	201/2015/16

	Bank adjacent  to Tarka Trail nr Georgeham Cross

	The Council considered a report by the Parish Clerk which included three quotations to carry out further exploratory works to the bank.  It was suggested that before a company is appointed the Council should investigate what conditions were stipulated in the planning consent for the private driveway which runs along the top of the bank.
RESOLVED: That

a. The Clerk be instructed to investigate all issues surrounding the bank including removal of vegetation and drainage of surface run off water, as these factors might have assisted with degrading the bank.

b. The Clerk to write to the owners of 5 Scurfield Close informing them of what action the Council intends to take and request if they have any information that might help.
(N/C)



	202/2015/16
	Budget and Precept 2016/17
	RECOMMENDED:

a. That the Council’s budget for 2016/17 be £161,225, as detailed in Appendix B.

b. That there be no increase in the Councils precept and it remain at £120,282 for 2016/17.

(N/C)

 

	203/2015/16
	Velator Quay
	Cllr Lord reported regarding the process to remove abandoned boats at Velator Quay.  
RESOLVED: That the Council trials the process on one of the abandoned boats at Velator Quay by reporting it to the Receiver of Wrecks.

(N/C)



	204/2015/16
	North Devon and Torridge Local Plan 2011-2031

	RESOLVED: That this be deferred until the Additional Council meeting to enable Members to gather further information regarding the proposed changes.
(N/C)

	205/2015/16
	Devon Minerals Plan


	RESOLVED: That this be noted.

	206/2015/16
	Christmas Arrangements in the Village 2015
	a. RESOLVED: That the Council office to close on 24 December 2015 at 12pm and reopen on Monday 4 January 2016 at 9am.
b. RESOLVED: That the Council provides free parking in Caen Street Car Park on Saturday 12 and 19 December 2015.

(N/C)

	207/2015/16
	Items to Note
	Items (a) & (c) were received and noted.


The meeting closed at 9:07 p.m.

...................................................The Chairman

…………………………………….Date
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